
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

October 21, 2020 
 
Honorable Carl Heastie  
Speaker of the New York Assembly  
Legislative Office Building Room 932  
Albany, NY 12248 
 
Dear Speaker Heastie,  
 
On behalf of our organizations, we would like to thank you for your leadership during this 
pandemic. Your actions advancing legislative proposals undoubtedly have saved lives and 
protected the health and well-being of New Yorkers.   
 
We, the undersigned groups, respectfully request that the Assembly consider A.10836 
(Cruz) – an act to create a task force to study the state of long-term care services in the 
state. The Senate version of the bill S.8633 (May) has already passed the Senate with 
bipartisan support.  
 
The bill establishes a task force to examine the state of long-term care in New York, both 
home-based and facility-based, and to consider potential models for improvement. The 
task force would also examine the impact of the coronavirus pandemic on both long-term 
care and the broader long-term care system across the state. 
  
New York State is reimagining many of the systems we depend on, such as schools and 
hospitals. Another critical system that requires substantial consideration, especially in light 
of the pandemic, is our long-term care system.  
 
The severe health impacts of COVID-19 can occur across all ages. Still, given the congregate 
nature of older adults with underlying medical conditions residing in nursing homes and 
other adult care facilities and those receiving care at home, older New Yorkers are among 
those at the highest risk of death from COVID-19.  
 
We strongly support the establishment of this legislation to create the “Reimagining Long-
Term Care Task Force.” The Task Force would work with consumers, long-term care 
providers, home care agencies, and unions on a coordinated, statewide basis to examine 
the pandemic’s impact and seek solutions for the needs of the long-term care system. The 
legislation requires the Task Force to address supply issues, staffing needs and shortages, 



resident safety needs for those being admitted into facilities, public reporting of facilities 
with COVID-19 cases among residents and staff, and communication protocols for families 
that include the right to virtual visitation of loved ones in facilities. In addition, the Task 
Force would then provide recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature about 
building a more resilient long-term care system to protect residents’ and clients' overall 
wellbeing in any future pandemic.  
 
We believe that the creation of the Reimagining Long-Term Care Task Force and the 
recommendations that would be provided would ensure that even in times of crisis, the 
health and safety of New York's seniors who are living in nursing homes, other adult care 
facilities, and receiving care at home will be prioritized.  
 
Thank you for considering this request to consider for passage A.10836 to protect our most 
vulnerable older adult population in nursing homes and other long-term care facilities.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Beth Finkel  
State Director  
AARP New York  
 

 

Lymaris Albors 
Executive Vice President & 

Chief Operating Officer 
Acacia Network 

 

 

Joyce Moy 
Executive Director 

Asian American / Asian 
Research Institute 

City University of New York 
 

 



Becky Preve 
Executive Director 

Association on Aging in New 
York 

 

Eileen Reardon 
Executive Director 

Brain Injury Association of 
New York State 

 

 

Beth van Bladel 
Director 

Capital Region Patient 
Advocacy 

 

 

Jed A. Levine 
President Emeritus and 

Director of External Relations 
Caringkind 

 

Elisabeth Benjamin 
Vice President of Health 

Initiatives 
Community Service Society of 

New York 
 

 

Jack Kupferman 
President 

Gray Panthers NYC 
 

 
 

Gladys Serrano 
CEO 

Hispanic Counseling Center 

 

 

Frankie Miranda 
President 

Hispanic Federation 
 

 

Kathryn Haslanger 
CEO 
JASA 

 
 

 



Ann Marie Cook 
President and CEO 

Lifespan of Greater Rochester 
 

 

Allison Nickerson 
Executive Director 

LiveOn NY 
 

 

Michael W. Haynes 
Chief Government Affairs 

Officer 
Long Island Cares, Inc.- The 

Harry Chapin Food Bank 

 
Fred Riccardi 

President 
Medicare Rights Center 

 

 

Hazel N. Dukes, 
President 

NAACP 
 

 

Rachel Fee 
Executive Director 

New York Housing Conference 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Arva Rice 
President and CEO 

New York Urban League 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Nancy D. Miller 
President 

New York Vision 
Rehabilitation Association 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Jodi M. Sturgeon 
President 

PHI 

 
 



Martha Harvey 
Executive Director/CEO 

PRIDE Center OF THE CAPITAL 
REGION 

 

 

Melissa Sklarz 
Senior Government Relations 

Strategist 
SAGE  

   

  
 

Stuart C. Kaplan 
Chief Executive Officer 

Selfhelp Community Services 
 

 

Sheila Warnock 
Founder & President 

ShareTheCaregiving Inc. 
 

 

Lisa Furst 
Director 

The Geriatric Mental Health 
Alliance of New York 

Kimberly Williams 
President & CEO 

Vibrant Emotional Health 
 

 

Eric Alexander 
Director 

Vision Long Island 

 

  

 
 

THE GERIATRIC 

MENTAL HEALTH 

ALLIANCE OF NEW 

YORK 

 


